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Social Committee 

The social committee is 
hosting a Walking 
Scavenger Hunt in 
downtown Loveland on 
April 14th, at 10:30 

a.m., at the Reporter Herald parking lot.  
Following the hunt, we will gather for lunch at 
the Next Door Restaurant, 222 E. 4th Street.  
  
Teams of 4-5 people will search for clues about 
Loveland.  (You may put a team together or we 
will place you on a team when you arrive.)  Each 
team will need one digital camera or camera 
phone for visual proof you found the correct 
answer. 
 
There will be a prize for the team that has the 
most correct answers by lunchtime. There will 
also be a prize for the best dressed team or team 
theme; however, dressing up is not a requirement 
to participate.  
  
RSVP by April 10th to Shannon Voggesser, 667-
0968, shannonvoggesser@gmail.com.  You may 
participate only in the scavenger hunt if you 
wish.  
 
Batman Live – World Arena Tour 
 
The Budweiser Event Center will be hosting The 
Batman Live – World Arena Tour, Oct 26th - 
28th.  Dona Menzies suggested it would be fun 
for a group of ladies to attend.  It is several 
months away, but in order to get good seats, 
tickets should be purchased fairly soon! 
Additional details are available online. Please 
contact Dona, 667-6656, if you are interested in 
going. 

 
Spring Appreciation Dinner 

Tuesday, May 8, 2012 
You are all cordially invited to Philo’s 

Spring Appreciation Dinner.  Please pick 
up your invitation at the April 10 Philo 
meeting.  Your RSVP, check for $28.00 

and transportation requests are due to 
Kathy Loken by April 27.  Her address is 

5395 Fox Hollow Court, Loveland, CO 80537. 
If you have questions please contact Kathy 

(227-6823) or Karen Pielin (669-0248). 
This year’s event, “Twilight in Tuscany”, 
will be held at the Best Western located at 

I-25 and Highway 34. 
Cocktails and entertainment will begin at 

5:30 p.m. with dinner at 6:30 p.m. 
 

Let’s have some fun! 
The Spring Appreciation Committee   

 
 

 
6:00 PM April 10 

The church will be open so committees can meet. 

 

This Month’s General Meeting 

7:00 PM Tuesday, April 10 
Trinity Lutheran Church 

 

Spring Appreciation Dinner 
May 8 

 
2012 Golf Tournament  

July 13 
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Message from the President 
Hello all, it is hard to 
believe that we are 
wrapping up our Philo year. 
As president I sometimes 
felt I would not get through 
the year and now as it 
comes to a close I wish I 
had more time to improve!  

I was encouraged to see how many of you stayed 
for our brainstorming session in March and found 
the comments and observations very thought 
provoking and encouraging - they show a 
commitment from each of you to help us reach our 
goals. If you were not able to attend please 
remember we will have another hour long meeting 
after the general meeting in April. I am looking 
forward to voting in our new members and hope 
they are excited about becoming new Philo sisters.  
 
The social committee has arranged a fun outdoor 
event on Saturday, April 14th. We will meet at the 
Reporter-Herald parking lot at 10:30 a.m. and go 
on a scavenger hunt through downtown and have 
lunch afterwards. Please let Shannon Voggesser 
know if you can participate. It will be a great way 
to visit and get out in the beautiful weather. 
 
Some of you requested to come with me when I 
clean out the storage garage that Lola Johnson has 

so graciously allowed us 
to use the last few years. 
Her daughter will meet us 
there on Saturday, April 
21st at 11:00 a.m. I am 
not sure of the address as 
it is a garage facing the 
alley but it is off of 
Lincoln and 16th, across 

the street and up two doors from the old Davidson 
Chevrolet car lot. I will have my cell phone if 
anyone gets lost, 744-8464.  You are welcome to 
come look and take anything that we do not wish 
to donate to ARC or the Boys and Girls Club thrift 
shop.  As mentioned in the meeting there are some 
plates and service ware that we will need to hold 
on to or get back to their original owners.  
 

Integrated Early Childhood will be purchasing the 
items for the boxes for the children and I have 
encouraged the committee to ask for help stuffing 
the boxes if needed. I know many of you would 
like to help. 
 
Although our year is almost over there is still 
much to do!  Please continue to help with the golf 
tournament by gathering donations and 
sponsorships. Remember the blood drives in June 
and August and the Corn Roast parade as the 
summer comes to an end.  
 
Sincerely, 
Juanita  
 

Publicity Committee  

Order your new Philo Shirt at the April Philo 
meeting!  New Philo shirts are available in 4 
styles:  traditional short-sleeved polo, short-
sleeved polo with a Y-placket collar, sleeveless 
polo with traditional collar, or a ¾ sleeve with 
traditional collar.  Colors available (in certain 
styles) are black, white, light pink, tropical pink, 
or purple.  Sizes vary from small through 4XL, 
and prices from $20 to $32.    Just think of the 
“styln” choices!! Samples will be available on 
April 10th and orders taken before and after the 
meeting.  
 
Start planning for the Corn Roast Parade – 
August 25th, 2012:  
The Publicity 
Committee is 
asking that one or 
two (or more!) 
members from each 
of our committees 
participate in the 
parade this year.  The mode of transportation 
(convertibles, carts, motorcycles, bikes?) will be 
determined when parade regulations are made 
available.  In the meantime, would each 
committee chair designate two participants to 
represent their committee?  An email with details 
will be sent to committee chairs.   “Heads Up” – 
let’s plan for a fun time! 
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Sunshine Committee 
Report 
 
Cards Sent in March 2012  
 
Get Well:      
Nancy Roe - hip surgery    
Pam Clifford – surgery    
 
Sympathy: 
Elaine Persichitte – death of mother 
Janice Farley – death of father 
 
Thinking of You: 
Shellie Gutierrez - husband in hospital 
Diane Dynes - foot surgery 
Sharon Petersburg - ongoing tests for health issues 
 

April Birthdays 
 
Shannon Voggesser 1 Maryann Stroub 13 
Georgia Christopher 6 Diane Bakel 14 
Diane Lauer 8 Jean Christensen 18 
Stephani Bradley 11 Jennifer Wilson 25 
Kathy Loken 29 

 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter Info!! 
 
New year – new newsletters! 
We are up and typing, formatting,  
proofing and printing away.  Please remember the 
news comes from you, the members and 
committees, so stay in touch!  Email Carol Helzer 
jchelzer@skybeam.com with your articles. 
 
Philo Newsletter Calendar: 
Month   Content Deadline 

      Generally the 2nd Saturday 
  after the meeting 

May   April 22 
 
 

 
                         

 
Philo Web Page:  www.philoloveland.org 

The Philo Board of Officers for 2011-2012 
 
President   Juanita Cisneros 663-3642  Juanita@lpbroadband.net 

Vice President  Sheila Pottorff  214-4281  sspottorff1@msn.com  

Treasurer   Peggy Pellizzari 669-8744  peggy_loveland@comcast.net  

Recording Secretary  Linda Stangel  443-1328  LindaStangel@gmail.com  

Corresponding Sec.  Connie Ephland (303) 507-5531  cdephland@hotmail.com  

Historian   Marthann Dahlen 669-2537  marthanned@gmail.com 

 
Newsletter Editor Co-Editor    
Layout and Publishing: Content:    Circulation: 
Nita L. Starr Carol Helzer    Phyllis Polucha 
StarrNova@aol.com  jchelzer@skybeam.com    Phyllis.polucha@comcast.net  
667-1056 635-0280    663-1834 
 303-345-1252 


